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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
Riverside Homes for Bats in Canterbury

Volunteers have put up 20 bat boxes in riverside trees through the centre of Canterbury. The work has been organised by the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership, working with the Canterbury Riverside Group, which is a community group made up of residents’ associations and charities. All the boxes will be surveyed each year by the Kent Bat Group to find out if bats are using them.

Bats come out after sunset to hunt for insects but during the day they need places to roost. All UK bat species have been in decline over recent decades for a variety of reasons, including fewer places to roost, fewer insects for food and more artificial light. However, recent surveys have shown that some species are starting to recover, thanks in part to roosting boxes like those in Canterbury. 

The tree-lined river corridor through the centre of the city is an important location for bats.

There are three species regularly found near the river in Canterbury: Common Pipistrelles, Soprano Pipistrelles and Daubenton’s Bat. Pipistrelles are the bats you are most likely to see on a warm, still summer’s evening. They appear about 20 minutes after sunset and have a fast, jerky flight as they chase insects through the air. Daubenton's bats usually only come out after dark, about 45minutes after sunset. They fly close to the water picking insects from the surface.
Despite their associations with vampires and disease in popular culture, bats pose no health risk in the UK – bats have far more to fear from us than us from them. Bats are protected by law so you are not allowed to disturb them while roosting or hibernating. If you would like to help bats, you could find out about bat-friendly gardening or put up your own bat box. If you think you have bats roosting in your property, contact the Kent Bat Group.

For further details telephone 03000 410900/ email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 
Ends

Attachments – 

batboxphoto1: Volunteer Clive Salmon with newly installed bat box

Mobile Contact: 07710 384952
The KSCP is one of eight countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
KSCP conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of North East Kent and the Low Weald with a focus on the Stour Valley.  This is achieved by working closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and by developing opportunities for interpretation, education, community engagement and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, staff and local people. Kent County Council administer the Partnership. 
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